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Ellen Happ testified that they plan to construct an accessible walkway to the entrance of
the double doors.

Currently, the building has windows that have been covered with brick. The applicant
intends to re-open those windows on the western side on the second floor and add two
new windows on the first level.

They will also be adding two new exit doors for both the studio and the residence. There
will be anew sliding door installed for the first floor living space as well.

The studio will seat a maximum of 77 at one time. A parking agreement between Ms.
Sullivan and Rachel Finkel have been submitted. As needed and as available, Ms.
Sullivan will have access to the parking space that is associated with Finkle’s Warehouse.

The accessible entrance on Coryell Street and the ADA ramp was not shown on the plans
provided. This would be a condition of approval.

There is existing exterior lighting on the building and no new lighting is proposed.

The record should show that the board did not take action on the sign that was shown on
the plans. The applicant was advised to submit a zoning permit to the Zoning Officer for
his review. If he finds the sign to not be in compliance with our regulations, the applicant
must return to the Planning Board for approval.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Bart Thurber, Lambert Lane — supports the proposed use of the building, concerned about
parking agreement.

Kathy McEntee, Coryell Street — Concerned about parking and the added traffic. Stated
that the road is already busy.

Lou Toboz, Coryell Street — Pleased with the proposed use and supports the project.
Janine MacGregor, Swan Street — Supports the repurposing of the building

Karen Conlon, North Union Street — Supports project, good for community.

Nancy Campbell, Member of Historical Society — Supports the project.

Marie Marrow, Coryell Strect — Concerned about parking and added traffic.
Matthew Hanson, Douglas Street — Supports project.

Bruce and Pat Hamilton — Supports project.

Dennis Ferretti — In favor of the project.

MOTION
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Mayor Fahl made a motion to grant the presented variances, waivers and partial waivers.
Michelle Komie seconded the motion. A unanimous roll call vote in favor of the motion
was taken by all members present. MOTION CARRIED.

GENERAL BOARD BUSINESS

None.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Paul Stevens commented that the documents for this meeting were difficult to locate.
PAYMENT OF BILLS

Stephanic Moss made a motion to pay bills, so long as funding was available. Marleina
Ubel seconded the motion. A unanimous voice vote in favor of the motion was taken by
all members present. MOTION CARRIED.

ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Fahl made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 pm. Sarah Gold seconded the

motion. A unanimous voice vote in favor of the motion was taken in favor of the motion
by all members present. MOTION CARRIED.
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